

## Newsletter 171 Myths about Vaccines Spread by University of Wollongong Academics and Australian Health Ministers

2 September 2017

Please read the letter below that I have just sent to approximately 60 academics at the University of Wollongong, Australia:

Open Letter

University of Wollongong (UOW) Academics

Copied UOW Vice-Chancellor, Paul Wellings,

Dear Professors Heather Yeatman and Alison Jones.

On the 10 July 2017 a one year old boy died in Perth 3 hours after receiving 6 vaccines. This child was previously healthy but because of the personal judgement of the coroner it may not be recorded as a vaccine death.

It is well known that the adverse event statistics provided by the TGA and CDC only represent 10% of the actual serious adverse events that are occurring in the population. This is because the industry-funded regulators use a *voluntary* – non-systematic reporting system.

Please watch this <u>15 minute video</u> that shows the false information that UOW academics are promoting on the UOW website whilst assisting in the suppression of the vaccination debate.

The Australian government is also suppressing freedom of speech in Australia on vaccination. It has used the <u>terrorism laws</u> to ban a US parent from entering Australia to talk about her child's autism and other qualified health professionals have now been banned.

Further, the government dismisses the medical risks as "anti-vaccination" and the media is now using the words "cult" of anti-vaxxers and "cells" of anti-vaccination doctors to describe the community that has been informing you of the serious medical risks of vaccines - **terrorist terminology**.

Let me be quite clear. The community questioning vaccines are not anti-vaxxers. We are **exvaxxers** or **selective vaxxers**.

In this film, Jill Hennessey, the Victorian health minister, **who has no qualifications in health**, states "there are no risks to vaccination". This is a lie and the US government has paid over \$3 billion dollars in compensation to vaccine damaged children – including autistic children.

She also says "don't get your information from a quack on the internet". I suggest that the term quack should be applied to people like Jill Hennessy who are is unqualified to provide information on health. However, in Australia it is being used by Hennessy (and the AMA and media) to refer to the medical doctors providing the clinical evidence and medical literature showing the risks of vaccines.

UOW academics are participating in endangering public health by supporting <u>false information</u> about vaccine safety and efficacy and by suppressing the scientific debate on this topic. This has assisted the Turnbull government to adopt coercive and mandatory vaccination policies for *multiple unnecessary vaccines* (<u>without justification</u>).

Malcolm Turnbull's wife, Lucy, is the chairwoman of <u>Prima Biomed</u> and her stake in this company is now worth \$5.5 million.

Please act to ensure there is integrity in academic knowledge by providing the evidence for the claims you are promoting about vaccines on the UOW website or by addressing the arguments provided in my <a href="PhD thesis">PhD thesis</a>.

Yours Sincerely,

Dr. Judy Wilyman

Bachelor of Science, University of NSW

Diploma of Education (Science), University of Wollongong

Master of Science (Population Health), Faculty of Health Sciences, University of Wollongong. PhD in <u>The Science and Politics of the Australian Government's Vaccination Program</u>, UOW School of Social Science, Media and Communication (re-named the School of Humanities and Social Inquiry in 2014).

